
 

8th July 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
This week we have mainly been thinking about change and how this can make us feel. We 
discussed in our assembly that ‘moving on’ can bring with it a vast range of different 
emotions - from feeling excited and happy through to feeling anxious and worried. Looking 
at different feelings and emotions, we established that they are all perfectly normal and 
that a change can actually help us grow. 
 
I told the children to be like hermit crabs! They find a shell that fits, and then live in it until 
they grow too big for it. They leave the too-small shell and rush around the seabed looking 
for a bigger shell, before something eats them! This process repeats itself several times 
through the life of the hermit crab. We have tried to take this thought into our ‘moving up’ 
days this week. As I visited the classrooms over these days I was really proud of how our 
children really did embrace this change and were already making brilliant relationships with 
their new adult teams. It was also great to see so many parents and carers visit the 
classrooms and new teachers. 
 
We were also really excited to welcome our new Acorns for September to the school. 
Already, they feel like part of our school community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This week has also been a phenomenal week for the Mighty Oaks. Many of 
them attended their induction days at Richard Lander and Penair, while 
those that had already had these days helped with our transition days. In the middle of this 
week, they also received their end of Key Stage 2 SATs results. We are absolutely blown 
away by how well each and every one of them has done and as a cohort their results are 
incredible. We are very proud of them and of everyone in our school who has played a part 
in their journey through Chacewater, most recently Mrs James and Mr Williams. 
 
At the time of writing I am preparing myself for time in the stocks at our Summer Fayre! This 
event takes an immense amount of organisation and we are all very grateful to our 
wonderful PTA in making this happen. 
 
I hope everyone has a great weekend. 
 
 
 
 
Mr Hick  



Sports Day 
The weather looks like it is going to be very kind 
to us for sports day on Tuesday next week:   
KS1: 10am to 12pm and KS2: 1pm to 3pm.  
We warmly welcome families to come and watch 
your children at the event. You will be able to sit 
anywhere along the wall or you may prefer to 
bring your own picnic rugs or chairs to sit on. 
Please remain on the spectators side of the 
recreation field. The PTA will be selling light 
refreshments throughout the day and the two 
disabled toilets in school are available for use, 
situated between the library and the hall. 
 

 
 
Our KS1 and KS2 children will come out to watch the relay races. 
 
Photos – if you take any photos then please take care to ensure that you are only 
including your children and that pictures are not shared on social media. We have 

children in our school where there can be safeguarding concerns and it is imperative 

that no risk is taken in the possible sharing of photos. 
 
 
 



Year 3 (Young Oaks) and Year 4 (Bur Oaks) Learning Assemblies  
 
Both Young Oaks and Bur Oaks will be hosting an assembly for parents/carers to celebrate 
some of their learning from this year. These will take place in the school hall, next week, on 
Wednesday 13th July at 9.15am for Bur Oaks and on Thursday 14th July at 9.15am for Young 
Oaks. We are only able to accommodate a maximum of two adults per child for these. 
 
These are not performances but a chance for the children to share some snapshots of their 
learning. Please come into the school through the office for these.  
 
Clubs 
 
Please note that all clubs have now finished and will not be taking place over the next two 
weeks. 
 
Term Dates 2022/23 
 
We will be welcoming the children back to school on 7th September. Our term dates for the 
rest of the year are: 
 
Autumn Term 2022 

• 7th September to 16th December 
o Half term 24th October to 28th October 
o Inset Day 31st October (school closed to children) 

Spring Term 2023 

• 3rd January to 31st March 
o Half term 13th February to 17th February 

Summer Term 2023 

• 17th April to 21st July 
o Half term 29th May to 2nd June 

  
Job Opportunity 

Mitie, our facilities management company are looking for a new cleaner. Details below: 

Start date - 22/08/2022 

Hours - Monday to Friday 5pm to 7:15pm, 41 weeks/year (term time + 2 weeks) 

Pay - £9.90 per hour 

Contact – Rowan Kirkpatrick 07484 050943 or rowan.kirkpatrick@mitie.com 

Year 5/6 Show and Leavers Assembly 

 
Rehearsals are now busily underway and the school is awash with song and dance. The 
children have been designing posters to advertise this and also designs for 
tickets. Tickets have been made available to parents/carers of children in 

mailto:rowan.kirkpatrick@mitie.com


Y5 and Y6. We may have a small number of additional tickets available now and will give 
details next week for families that might want an additional ticket or two. 
 
The performances will take place on 21st July at 1.30pm and 6pm. 
 
Leavers assembly for the Mighty Oaks will take place at 2pm on the 22nd July in the school 
hall. 
 
Disco 

 
Our disco will be on 15th July. There will be key stage 1 disco (5pm to 6pm) and 
this will be followed by key stage 2 and ‘leavers’ disco (6.15pm to 7.15pm). We 
will be welcoming our Y6 children earlier at 5.45pm for a red carpet event! 

 
The children will sit in their classes at the end of these and you will be able to come into the 
hall to collect. 
 
Tickets are now on sale at 
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta 
 
Priced at £5 with all platform fees/booking fees included. 
 
Please select the right event on the left of the page as there are seperate tickets for KS1, 
KS2 and year 6 pupils. (Year 6 pupils do not pay for this disco as it is their leavers disco) 
 
National Baking Competition Run by Trewithen Dairy  - This might appeal to some people! 

The competition is open for bakers of all ages to show off their skill and enthusiasm with a 
bake to complete the perfect afternoon tea. 
 
Running from 1st - 22nd July 2022, bakers simply have to send photos of their creations, to 
be in with the chance of winning. With prestigious judges and an exciting array of prizes, this 
retro baking challenge is set to be even bigger and better than last year. 
Please Click here for further information.  

 
Summer Activities for Kids  - Please click here for more information.  

This is a great way of looking at local sports and activities for children during the summer!  

 

Online Safety 

This is rightly becoming a bigger part of our curriculum. It is really hard to keep up to date 

with the changes in technology and the different platforms that our children could have 

access to. With this in mind each month we will be sharing an online safety newsletter 

which provides up to date information, resources and useful links. These can be found on 

our website HERE. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta
https://www.trewithendairy.co.uk/trewly-big-bake/
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/activities/?fbclid=IwAR1Eik2LjnmBXNAZ2PUWWZNSDy-oLfoJSR2ZM4axm6E_dsci5gTo6vTZlr4
https://www.chacewater.cornwall.sch.uk/web/online_safety/613882


 
Meal Prices 
 
Autograph will be increasing school meal prices from September 2022 to £2.40. 
 

Dates For Your Diary  

8.6.22 PTA Summer Fayre (from 2pm) 

12.7.22 Sports Day  

13.7.22 Y4 Class Assembly 9.15am 

14.7.22 Y3 Class Assembly 9.15am 

15.7.22 Leavers Disco 

21.7.22 Y5/6 End of year show – 1.30pm and 6pm 

22.7.22 Leavers assembly   - 2pm 

22.7.22 End of Summer Term 

7.7.22 Start of term for children 

31.10.22 School Inset Day. Term dates HERE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Signposting 

ACORNS Charlie & Pippa 

SEEDLINGS Ivy-Rose, Lewis & Gabriel 

BUDS Arbery & Nell 

YOUNG OAKS Noah & Lily-Mae 

BUR OAKS Bailey, Harry & Sadie 

RED OAKS Alana, Rory, Leah & Finley 

MIGHTY OAKS All our Amazing Year 6 for 

outstanding SAT’s Results 

https://www.chacewater.cornwall.sch.uk/web/term_dates/12674


 

 

  



 

Can you help save 1st Chacewater Rainbows, Brownies and Guides? 
The 1st Chacewater Rainbows, Brownies and Guides are at risk of closing due to 
low numbers and we would like to see if we can raise the numbers for each of the 
groups. 
We are also seeking new volunteers to help at 1st Chacewater Rainbows, Brownies 
and Guides. Being a volunteer is an interesting and rewarding role and is a way in 
which we can help to support today's young people. Finally, just to say that you do 
not need any previous experience to become a volunteer as the training is provided. 



 


